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Update
We are continuing to have conversations with regards to both Eaglewood and Arnewood with the DfE. Although I think I can say on a more positive note than previously. We have two major building projects, the first of which is the Scola building and the second will be the Eaglewood building starting soon we hope.
Visits from the DfE and their representatives continue and I mention more of that in my report. 
Trust Membership

Following on from the visit of Felicity Gillespie at Decembers meeting and her follow-up visit to Elizabeth and I in January she has sent a report that I have attached from which you will see there are some recommendations. These will have an effect on the board which I discuss further into this report.
Eaglewood School 
Following on from Dr. Horswell being off sick and Marie Spriggs leaving at Christmas we needed senior management in the school. We appointed Nigel Himmel from Ringwood as Acting Principal and John Wood from Arnewood as deputy head. We have also employed Ringwood’s SENCO on a temporary basis. At the last meeting we also agreed to suspend the governing body and set up a Task Group which comprised of myself, David Richards, Roy Wilkins, Nigel Himmel and Ian Rix, head of Ashley Junior School.
We have met three times and feel that now the school is back on track we will be able to re-establish a governing body to start after the Easter break which we have tasked David Richards to chair initially. Report attached. (Appendix 1)
DfE Visits 
On the 2nd of February Eaglewood had a second visit from Sue Phillips to see what progress had been made at the school since she last came in October. She also had Vita Shapland-Howes with her who was reporting to Amanda Barrett, and has a trust overview for the DfE. I am pleased to say that she was very impressed with the tremendous progress which had been made in the school and I quote below her opening statement;
The interim leadership are to be congratulated on the significant improvements made at all levels in a very short period. Their enthusiasm and commitment for improving the life chances for pupils at the school are commendable. The school now promotes and demonstrates, both through classroom practice and the learning environment, a culture of achievement (displays of pupil work) and aspiration (exam criteria displays and working walls). Teachers spoken with stated that, although the last half term had not been without challenge, they felt valued, listened to, reengaged and reenergized.
We have a follow-up visit on 27th March to see that the progress made is continuing and whether management continuity has been established. Following this meeting will be the decision with regards to the building.
Support Services

The site team have been busy preparing for the Scola project, moving classrooms, siting temporary buildings, new car parking arrangements etc. They have also taken on caretaking at Eaglewood and have been temporary caretaking for New Milton Junior School. The trees at Eaglewood have been cut down before the nesting season, otherwise we would have had to wait until the autumn to start. There have been numerous meetings regarding the project with regards to the design, construction and layout as well as finding savings due to the large overspend forecast. We are advertising for a full time term only caretaker to help with staff sickness and possible changes to contracts. We have one member returning soon following major surgery.
Felicity Gillespie’s Report
In the report Felicity makes a few recommendations, the first of these is that it is good practice not to have the heads of schools on the board, due to potential conflict of interest, but that they should instead report to the board. I would endorse this recommendation and recommend it to the Members. She also recommended that I met Jon Chaloner, CEO of GLF Schools Trust, which I did last week and he is here tonight to talk to the board. I’ve also met Bob Farmer of the Hamwick Trust and taken onboard his thoughts. 
There were also comments about the board structure and the need to bring in fresh ideas with different perspectives at regular intervals. With the boards permission I will be approaching Academy Ambassadors with a view to filling vacant seats with a HR specialist and a legal specialist. (Appendix 2)
MAT
Since our last meeting I have met with Leanne Symonds, the Headteacher at Ringwood. We discussed the future relationship between the two schools and although she is happy for us to work in co-operation she did not want to pursue us joining together as a MAT at this stage. The DfE might have a different view and they may be talking to Ringwood about the benefits of joining a MAT. These include stronger subject support, improved CPD, greater career prospects, reduced finance costs and central purchasing advantages.
With this in mind I would like the boards permission to also pursue exploratory talks with the Hamwick Trust, which has Bob Farmer as CEO, and see if that could be of mutual benefit to our trust.
Culver Road Field

The New Milton Neighborhood Plan is nearly complete for consultation and the site for 500 houses in Stem Lane has been withdrawn due to District Council’s target being lowered. This means therefore that Hampshire County Council will not support the need for a new school at this moment. So our offer to use the field has been removed from the plan at this time.
Looking Forward
This is an exciting time for the MAT which in the last year has seen much involvement from the DfE. We are having to be more pro-active not only academically but also at board level, which hopefully will leave us stronger and more robust. With a new school building coming and our old scola building updated these will give a refreshing new look which I think will be uplifting for all staff, students, parents and the public. 
